Dr. Leonard Axe, University of Kansas.

Dear Leonard:

My communication to you dated May 2 was written prior to the time that I received a carbon copy of a letter from Mr. Charles L. Marshall to you dated May 2, the same date.

His montion that it might be impossible to drain the pool entirely does not strike a responsive chord from this corner. It seems that there could be a raised edge around the pool thus raising the scum gutter to the floor level. This would give 3 inches more depth to the pool.

This is suggested as a possible solution to the drainage problem.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH